Standing Rock Cemetery

Minutes of the Regular Meeting

June 11, 2020
The regular meeting of Standing Rock Cemetery Trustees was held at the cemetery office on Thursday June 11, 2020. Trustee DeLeone called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. with trustee Leo Lux, Keith Benjamin & Jean Chrest Clerk –treasurer present.   
The minutes from the May 2020 meeting were presented. Trustee Benjamin moved and Trustee DeLeone seconded to approve the minutes. Passed 
The financial statement for May 2020 was presented. Trustee DeLeone moved to accept the financial statements. Trustee Lux seconded. Motion passed. The vouchers for May were presented. Mr. Lux moved and Mr. Benjamin seconded to approve the vouchers for payment. Motion Passed.

Trustee DeLeone reviewed the fuel report.
Ms Chrest reported that (2) Blue Spruce trees (approximate value $200 each) were stolen from the graves on either side Fred Moloi’s lots, the weekend of May 16/17. A police report was filed as well as a Record Courier article asking for any information to be reported. Let it be noted that Mr. Molai has repeatedly threatened to have the trees removed & that the trees are on cemetery owned property.
Attached find a Memo from Hope Jones, Kent City Law Director establishing the right of the cemetery to refuse the sale of any more graves to Mr. Fred Molai.

Ms Chrest reported that Roger Donell hired Dwayne Rhinehart as a seasonal laborer. We are still (1) employee short.

The next meeting will be July 11, 2020
Meeting Adjourned

_______________________________________________________________________

Michael DeLeone, Chairman                                                   Jean Chrest, Clerk-treasurer

